The Waynesville ABC Board held their regular scheduled meeting November 21, 2023 at the office. Present at the meeting were Danny Wingate Ray Ezell, CeCe Hips, Kathy Smith, Jonathan Sears, Nece Hedges, and Mark Strugnell. Chairman Wingate called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.

There was no conflict of interest with the items on the agenda. Minutes from the October meeting was approved by Ray and Kathy.

The finance officer gave the following sales report.

October 2023

October 2022

Liquor Sales...\$333,423.30 Mixed Beverage Sales...\$99,752.02 Wine Sales...\$679.00 Total...\$433,854.32 Liquor Sales...\$323,478.75 Mixed Beverage...\$78,898.01 Wine Sales...\$696.15 Total...\$403,072.91

There was a sales increase of 7.64% in October 2023 compared to October 2022.

The financial statements were reviewed by the board.

The board approved the contract renewal of snow removal from RLC Service Group, LLC.

At the conclusion of their regular scheduled meeting Johnatan moved to adjourn the meeting at 10:30 a.m.; motion carried.

Danny Wingate, Chairman

November 21, 2023